
 

May 3, 2024 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for Milt Campbell Field Detention Basin Improvements and Flood 
Reduction Project in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of 
Plainfield, located at 515 Watchung Avenue, Plainfield, NJ 07060. 

The funding would be used to improve the safety and usability of Milt Campbell Field by 
cleaning, stabilizing, and reconstructing the site’s stormwater infrastructure as needed. The 
project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it would help to prevent occurrences of 
stormwater flooding and overflow and ensure that water and debris flow effectively through the 
site’s streams. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 
section 203 of the Stafford Act (42 U.S.C. 5133), as amended by Section 1234, National Public 
Infrastructure Pre-Disaster Hazard Mitigation, of the Disaster Recovery Reform Act (DRRA) of 
2018. 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Bonnie Watson Coleman 

Member of Congress 

 

 
 



 
 


